
RCW 79.02.410  Charitable, educational, penal, and reformatory 
real property—High economic return potential—Income.  Where 
charitable, educational, penal, and reformatory institutions land has 
the potential for lease for commercial, industrial, or residential 
uses or other uses with the potential for high economic return and is 
within urban or suburban areas, the department shall make every effort 
consistent with trust land management principles and all other 
provisions of law to lease the lands for such purposes, unless the 
land is subject to a lease to a state agency operating an existing 
state institution. The department is authorized, subject to approval 
by the board and only if a higher return can be realized, to exchange 
such lands for lands of at least equal value and to sell such lands 
and use the proceeds to acquire replacement lands. The department 
shall report to the appropriate legislative committees all charitable, 
educational, penal, and reformatory institutions land purchased, sold, 
or exchanged. Income from the leases shall be deposited in the 
charitable, educational, penal, and reformatory institutions account. 
The legislature shall give priority consideration to appropriating 
one-half of the money derived from lease income to providing community 
housing for persons who are mentally ill, developmentally disabled, or 
youth who are blind, deaf, or otherwise disabled.  [2003 c 334 § 303; 
1991 c 204 § 5. Formerly RCW 79.01.007.]

Intent—2003 c 334: See note following RCW 79.02.010.
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